Sanbornton Public Library Board of Trustees 
Meeting Minutes of September 10, 2013

Attendees:

Present:  David Adams, Marla Davis, Joanne Dover, Linda Vanvalkenburgh, Kris Rathjen
Also Present: Cab Vinton, Director; Sarah Racicot, Programming Coordinator
Call to Order:

The meeting was called to order at 7:15 p.m. on Tuesday, September 2013 at the Library.

Cab introduced the Library’s newest employee, Sarah Racicot, to the Board of Trustees, who warmly welcomed her to the library family.

Secretary’s Report

Approval of the August 20 minutes was tabled until the next meeting.

Treasurer’s Report

Updated bank signatories are still pending. The library will use its PayPal account where possible for online purchases once the credit card in Cab’s name has been canceled. QuickBooks mistakenly treated Sarah Racicot as an NHRS-eligible employee for the first couple of payroll periods; Cab will contact NHRS to seek a credit for overpayment and compensate Sarah for any excess deductions from her paycheck (about $30). The Town Auditors completed their onsite work last week and no major concerns have been raised to date.

The Trustees reviewed the financial statements for the July 1 - September 10 period; the library is about $1,600 over budget, primarily because of early payment to the software company which hosts and supports the Koha system.
Building Report

J&S Adams Security has installed the new keypad lock on the front door; they have been great to work with and Cab is very pleased with the performance of the new hardware. All the locks for the interior doors were also changed at the same time. A quote to replace the failing door closer over the front door is forthcoming. Total Security has also been asked to provide a quote to relocate the security alarm keypad from the Café room to the front hallway, a much more rational location for the keypad. The library is facing a number of computer- and network-related problems, some new and some old; it may be time to hire a professional to take care them. Cab will get contact info to Linda for a contractor with good reviews from local libraries.

Director’s Report

Cab has shared a number of transition-related documents with the Board and staff; it will be updated through his last day. Linda DeMinico has donated $200 to sponsor the purchase of materials to foster cross-cultural and global understanding; the Board expressed their sincere thanks to her. With the closing down of the Sanbornton Historical Documents Foundation, two highly significant Sanbornton-related web domains are now available. Since the Town has not expressed any interest in retaining them, the Library will register them for at least the next year.
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Next Regular Meeting:  Tuesday, September 17 at 7 p.m. in the Library.

Respectfully submitted,
Cab Vinton, Director
Sanbornton Public Library
